
Minutes from Meeting held May 11, 2021 
 

The May meeting of the South Shenango Township Supervisors was held on Tuesday, May 11, 2021 at the 

South Shenango Township Building, located at 6865 Collins Road, Jamestown, PA 16134.  The meeting was 

called to order at 2:34 pm by Chairperson Joe Livingston.  Present were Supervisors Joe Livingston, Mike 

Richter and Nick Ceremuga; Roadmaster Jamie Fries; Solicitor Brett Stedman; Secretary Rebecca Andrew. 

Three visitors were present. Minutes from the April 13
th

 meeting were reviewed and approved with a motion by 

Joe Livingston and a second by Mike Richter. MC 
 

 

The Treasurer’s report was as follows: 
 

South Shenango Township General Fund 

Previous Month’s Balance - Mar. 31, 2021  $ 100,917.74 

Apr. Credits/Deposits     $  60,396.30 

Apr. Credits/Interest     $        2.01 

Apr. Debits/Checks     $  33,788.57 

Balance as of April 30, 2021           $ 127,527.48 
 

South Shenango Twp. State Account 

Previous Month’s Balance – Mar. 31, 2021  $ 249,079.40 

Apr. Credits/Deposits – Interest    $       1.90 

Apr. Debits/Checks     $  27,571.14 

Balance as of April 30, 2021          $ 221,510.16 
 

Mike Richter moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC  
 

 

Visitor’s Acknowledged – Donna Brown, 1912 Ottawa Rd., she is glad to see the work on the roads in the allotment. 

 
 

Roadmaster’s Report – Jamie Fries reported on the following: 

Drainage work was done on Livingston Rd. 

International dump truck 03 had the fuel pump replaced. 

Pay loader needed repaired. 

Road crew is getting ready for clean-up which will be held June 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 from 8am to 6pm.  

 

 

Attorney’s Report – Brett requested an executive session regarding pending legal litigation. 

 
Property Maintenance Official- Not Present 

 

Building Code Official – Not Present 
 

Supervisors’ Report –  

Joe Livingston moved to adopt Resolution No. 3-2021 amending Ordinance 2017-1 regarding the fee for 

applications to the South Shenango Township Zoning Hearing Board to adequately recoup costs as permitted by 

law with a second by Mike Richter. MC 

 

Joe Livingston moved to accept the RFQ for aggregate with a second by Nick Ceremuga. MC 
 

Secretary’s Report – Rebecca presented an agreement to be signed by the supervisors regarding Welcome 

Solar II to reimburse the Township for professional fees incurred by the township, related to administration of 

storm water management and subdivision and land development regulation. 

 



A letter from Welcome Solar II was presented granting the Township a 60 day extension on the land 

development plan review and approval.  

 

Correspondence Received – None 
 

Joe Livingston moved to approve the May bills with a second by Mike Richter.  MC 
 

At 3:15 pm the meeting adjourned into Executive Session regarding legal litigation.  

 

The regular meeting reconvened at 3:48 pm.  

 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:49 pm.  

 

        

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

 

Rebecca Andrew, Secretary 

 
 

 


